MINUTES OF THE RAYNHAM PARK & RECREATION COMMISSION

Regular Monthly Meeting, July 7, 2020, 6:00 p.m.

This was a tele-meeting held remotely via RayCam, Raynham, MA

In Attendance: Chairman Jim Brow (departed meeting at 6:17 p.m.), Commissioner Josh Daisy, Commissioner Chris Shaw, Director Tim McRae, and Administrative Assistant/Recording Secretary SJ Blanchard. 
The Chairman called the meeting to order at 6:01 p.m.  Chris made a motion to approve the minutes of the June 2, 2020 Commission meeting.  Josh seconded the motion and a unanimous vote followed.  
Citing ongoing neighborhood issues and concerns in the vicinity of Reid Field on Elm Street West, Tim proposed that the department consider installing a chain-link gate across the access road in an effort to block it from trespassers, loiterers, and other unauthorized people.  Chris questioned whether it would be effective to have the road blocked with large boulders, but Tim pointed out that the Cemetery Department needs to be able to access the roadway because they dump brush back there.  Commissioners agreed with the plan to have a gate erected and Tim will look into having it done.
The following field-use permit applications were acted on:

1. South Shore Rox requests the use of the McKenney Babe Ruth field on Sundays and Reid Softball Field on Saturdays between the hours of 8 a.m. and 6 p.m. from July 11, 2020 through Aug. 15, 2020.  Chris made a motion to approve with a fee of $225.00; Josh seconded the motion and a unanimous vote followed.

2. Easton Babe Ruth requests the use of the McKenney and Burke Babe Ruth fields on weekdays between 5:30 and 8 p.m. and on Saturdays from 9 a.m. to 8 p.m. between July 13 and Aug. 28, 2020. Tim pointed out that no weekend times are available, and only McKenney is available during the week.  Chris made a motion to approve with a fee of $400; Josh seconded the motion and a unanimous vote followed.

3. NE Over-the-Hill-Soccer-League requests an 11 v. 11 soccer field on alternate Sunday mornings (8 a.m. to noon) between Aug. 30 and Nov. 15, 2020.  Chris made a motion to approve with a fee of $550.  Josh seconded the motion and a unanimous vote followed.

Tim outlined the situation at the Pacheco basketball court, located on Pleasant Street, in light of the current Covid pandemic-related precautions.  He stated that the sport of basketball has been designated at the highest cautionary level; and while games are not allowed, as of yesterday public courts can be re-opened.  Despite the fact that the court has been locked, the fence has been hopped many times in recent weeks to allow players (many of them from out-of-town) access to the court.  Chris opined that the court should be opened in light of the fact that these activities are pick-up and not organized, but that the locks will go back on if issues arise.  The other Commissioners concurred.
Sunday Morning Softball League will begin their summer season this Sunday.  Their field-use permit was previously set at $1,100 for two seasons, and they are requesting that the amount be reconsidered in light of only using the fields for one season.  Chris made a motion to reduce the prior fee to $550.  Josh seconded the motion and a unanimous vote followed.
The organization is also requesting consideration of allowing their players to provide waivers instead of a group insurance policy.  It was noted that the town established the policy requiring that groups utilizing town facilities provide their own insurance.  For that reason, allowing waivers instead cannot be considered.
The group also requests the use of an additional field, RMS softball field, in addition to the other two previously approved.  Jim pointed out that a third field would increase the fee.  Chris amended his earlier motion and vote to allow the use of the RMS softball field in addition to the other two, and to increase the $550 fee to $800.  Josh seconded the motion and a unanimous vote followed.

Tim informed the Commission that in recent years, a new group has been renting the farm stand at Borden Colony and they have been going through the Board of Selectmen for approvals and payments of rent.  Chris stated, “That’s ours and we will take care of it going forward,” and that the rent money should go into our Borden Colony account.  Tim said that he will discuss the matter with Town Administrator Graham Waters and the Selectmen.
Chris acknowledged that he missed the recent annual town meeting and has not followed up on the Department’s articles.  Tim said that the budget passed and the articles were held over until the Sept. 14 town meeting.  

At 6:17 p.m., Jim had to depart the meeting and Chris stepped in as acting chairman for the remainder of the meeting.

Josh inquired how Park foreman Norm Sturtevant is doing manpower-wise and Tim said that numbers-wise, Norm’s crew is not back to where they were in the past.  In addition, their work schedule was hampered by the Covid-related reduction in work hours so its been challenging for them to maintain their regular seasonal work projects schedule.  Josh and Chris both stated that they would have no objections to adding these workers as employees of the Park and Recreation Department.  Tim said that he would reach out to the town, but cautioned that it could in all likelihood become a very lengthy process.  Chris suggested asking the town clerk’s office for any material relative to when the former Park crew was removed from this department and re-assigned to the Highway Department.  He also asked that SJ research past Commission meeting minutes for anything pertaining to the former department grounds crew being moved to the Highway Department.
Tim reported on the following:

· The summer playground program has been cancelled for this summer.  It was offered with health-related modifications, but it did not draw the numbers necessary to make a go of it.  The cleaning and disinfecting supplies purchased for the playground program will be used at the childcare programs.  

· The department is offering other youth programs, including a STEM program through Minds in Motion.  This will be held next week, Monday – Friday, from 9 a.m. to noon at the soccer pavilion.  Thought is being given to holding a corn hole tournament and possibly developing a fall league for the sport.  
· Tim will be here this Saturday when Eagle Scout candidate Nick Winters leads the installation of a corn hole set-up next the bocce courts.  
· Little League starts tomorrow night.

· Local paint contractor Marc Arcadipane will be power-washing and staining the gazebo, spray-painting the horse ring, power-washing the office exterior, painting the childcare spaces, and staining the office deck and ramp this month.

· Tim regularly remains in touch with B-R Supt. Swenson regarding how back-to-school may pan out this fall.  Sarah is preparing for any and all scenarios.
· Triple E (Eastern Equine Encephalitis/West Nile Virus) has already been found in parts of the state.  This will assuredly affect our events down the line through the first hard frost in the fall.

· We are exploring the possibilities of using other venues for our fall programs, such as the COA building and the Lions Club.
· Plumbing work will be done at the Gymkhana building this Friday.  Chris added that interior work should be done there as well, so that it lends itself to greater usage for us.
The meeting was adjourned at 6:26 p.m.  Tim stated that perhaps we will be able to gather in person for the August meeting.
Respectfully submitted, 

SJ Blanchard, Administrative Assistant/Recording Secretary
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